Summary of Regular School Board Meeting September 17, 2007

The Regular meeting of the New Prague Area Schools was called to order at 6:03 pm.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited and roll was taken with board member Carlson absent.  Open Forum: Don Dvorak addressed the board with a concern regarding the confusion of testing results and the NCLB system.  Special Presentation:  Operations Director Tim Rybak gave a detailed report on the status of construction in the district covering the new elementary buildings, the high school addition and the renovation of the CEC building.  Costs, budgets, dollars levied and dollars spent along with a balance sheet were presented to the board. He also gave the school board the preliminary numbers of student enrollment for the 2007/2008 school year and commented that the 06/07 figures ran close to the projected numbers but budgeting was based on inflated numbers and this may cause some revenue shortfall based on the actual numbers for last year.  A report by the auditors will verify these details.  Approval was granted for the agenda which included two supplementary items for approval.  The consent agenda was approved.  The first supplemental item was a request to approve the appointment of Jan Seykora as head judge for the New Market polling location and Patricia Nutt as a judge.  Motion was passed.  In committee, the board heard a report by Superintendent Rouse on the status of the Levy Election including the newly formed “Vote Yes” committee and meetings that have been recently held.  A calendar of events was given to board members listing all events and details current through the election date.  Updates will be forwarded to the board members as changes are made to this calendar.  The slide show has been added to the Website and will be edited if and when the need arises.  The first mailing is being printed and it is anticipated to reach the voters by later this week.  Dan Pyan, finance director, presented Levy 2008 for immediate approval.  Deadline for this report is October 1 but it is noted that this report will be edited when the election results are in.  Committee reports were received from the executive committee and their agenda for the next meeting; Strategic Leadership will be working with the Executive Committee to begin the Long Range Planning process and, Review and Evaluation highlighted the constructions, budget for construction and legal issues at the Eagle View site.  MRVSEC will meet on Wednesday of this week and the Wind Power meeting has yet to be given a date.  Dates to note were reviewed with the Executive Committee meeting time changed to 6:00 pm.  The board rose and accepted the committee reviews and recommendations.  Immediately approved Levy 2008 and adjourned at 7:12 pm.
